
 
 EUREKA TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MAY 9, 1988. 

 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by Chairperson 
Schindledecker. Present were Supervisors Curry, Kadlec, and Lee, 
Clerk Leine and Treasure Schulz. 

 
Clerk Leine read the minutes from the April 11,1988 meeting. 
Correction to minutes were as follows; S.K. Ross variance was for 
a 20 acre lot on Chubb Lake at end of private drive way. 
Approximate address, 265th and Galaxie.  Curry moved to except 

minutes as corrected, seconded by Lee and carried. 

Treasure report was read by Schulz. Kadlec moved to except 

report, seconded by Curry and carried. 
 

Clerk Leine presented bills totaling $6,499.65. Lee moved to pay, 
seconded by Curry and carried. 
 
Bruce Vogelgesang, 7345 Granite Path, requested a permit for a 10 
x 16 pole building to house swimming pool equipment and bath 

facilities. Curry moved to grant permit upon building inspector’s 
approval of plans, seconded by Lee and carried. 
 
Orin Storley,(Storlie) 23449 Dodd Blvd. requested a mining permit 
for his gravel pit. This pit was opened in 1922 and has been 

operated yearly until 1983. The past five years the water table 
has been ~to high to operate pit. This year the water is gone and 
Mr. Storley would like to mine gravel. Due to fact that pit has 
been in operation since 1922, Curry moved to grant C.U.P. for 
mining with out hearing. C.U.P. to be renewable Jan. 1st of each 
year. Permit must follow present township ordinances. Copy of 

ordinance was given to Mr. Storley for review and signature. 
Kadlec seconded this motion and motion carried. 
 
Mark Buffington, 2555 Clear View Aye, Mounds View, request a 
renewal to a permit issued in 1985. Property is located at 245th 

St. and Fordham. Lee moved to renew permit at 1/2 original fee, 
seconded by Curry and carried. 
 
Dave Tousignant, 4550 150th St.W., Apple Valley, met with Board 
to discuss construction on the southeast corner of 235th St. and 

Cedar Ave. Two garages have appeared and a new deck has been 
added to barn without permits. City of Farmington inspector 
informed crew working a sight to stop. Inspector notified 
Chairperson of construction. Construction apparently was not 
stopped. Board asked Tousignant to appear and state plans for 
this property. Tousignant wish’s to build house near where old 

house stood, out building to store tractor and lumber for new 
house. Board members informed Tousignant of what must be done to 
satisfy ordinances. After discussion by Board members, it was 
determined that Mr. Tousignant needed permits for house, garages 
and deck. Mr. Tousignant also need to get Shore Land Zone permit 



 

from County. Lee, Curry and building inspector are to inspect 

garages and deck, and inform Chairperson of results. Tousignant 
to apply for a building permit for a house within 60 days. If 
permit is not applied for within this time frame Mr. Tousignant 
has 60 days to remove garages from property. Citizens did feel 
that the work Tousignant has done is a welcome improvement. 

 
Gary Sauer, Tiller Corp., Barton Sand and Gravel, 10633 89th Ave., 
Maple Grove, appeared for discussion on C.U.P. Mining permit. 
Permit is for the old Markason pit off 235th on the county border 
of Dakota and Scott. Curry moved to grant permit with following 
contitions; All travel would be east to Dodd Rd. Dust control to 

be provided on 235th St. between pit drive way and Dodd Rd. Gate 
to be installed at pit drive. Kadlec seconded motion and motion 
carried. 
 
Bill Otting, Rt. 1, Lakeville, requested information on buildable 

property and how to move a house into the township. 
 
Hanson/Turpening vegetative clearing and land filling. Citizens 
requested Board to look into problem at Hanson property. Citizens 
feel that there is a junk yard/land fill being run at this 

location. Citizens feel that a ravine is being filled with junk 
boats, motors and diseased trees. Board members are to ask for 
inspection of reported land fill and then decide if the county 
Dept. of Health should be notified. 
 
Jim Cooper, 26437 Galaxie, requested a permit for a swimming pool 

and patio with footings. Curry moved to grant permit, seconded by 
Kadlec and carried. -~ 

 

Lee moved to pay City of Farmington building inspection fees for 
the month of April, 1988, seconded by Curry and carried. 
 
Kadlec moved to adjourn at 10:30 P.M., seconded by Lee and 
carried. 


